

August 30, 2025

Welcome Troy Walker Offering: Local Church Budget Troy Walker Children's Story Sarah Corbett Praise Music Jennifer Tyree Family Prayer Troy Walker Special Music Reinette Wildman Message Lori Hathaway Closing Song Jennifer Tyree

> Pianist: Mark Roller ~ Cajon: Nathan Reisig Deacon in Charge: Chad Munn Deacons: James Lowry, Ethan Reid

This Week's Events

Sunday Feeding the Homeless: 5:00 PM at Marion

Square Park on Commercial St

Monday Elder's Meeting: 7:00 PM

Wednesday SACS: 9:00 AM - 12:00 PM 1860 Summer St NE

Community Basketball: 7:00 PM LAA's gym

Sabbath Youth Breakfast: 9:30 AM Youth Classroom

Sabbath Service: 11:00 AM *Pastor Chad Reisig* Children's Church: 11:00 AM *Fellowship Hall*

Family Life Fall Campout

September 19th – 21st

Fun, Food, Fellowship

The event is just weeks away!!



Registration is open for the Family Life Fall Campout. Join the fun at Camp Taloali just outside of Stayton off Hwy 22. There will be group campfires, worship services, movies & popcorn, vespers, potluck meals, and so much more. The Children's Ministry has paid for the use of the swimming pool for Sunday morning. There is Disc Golf and Fishing available from the bank of the river for a \$5 fee payable at the camp office.

The entire campground has been reserved for us!

The Family Life team is trying to plan the food and the schedule of events, but we need to know how many people will be attending. There are still RV spaces, tent sites, and cabins available. And if you can't stay the night and want to join us just for the day, there is no charge; we just ask that you register your family. Please register using the above QR Code, or through the church app or church website under events.

Prayer Ministry

Please pray for: Livingstone Adventist Academy, Ericka Van Kirk, Lou Wildman, Julie Pidoux, Merlin Schriener, Marilyn Haskin, Dean Carpenter, Rochelle Teague, Lois Wilson, Darrell & Lue Michel, Dave Chrowl, Fonda Cox, Carol Silcox, and Arlene Trout. Send prayer requests to Rick Casebier our Prayer Coordinator at: prayers@eastsalemchurch.org.

Announcements

- ~ **Children's Church:** Bring the kids next Sabbath, September 6th, so they can join the East Salem monthly Children's Church at 11:00 AM in the Fellowship Hall. Open to ages up to 12 and anyone in the church community.
- W.E. C.A.R.E.: Our women's support group is returning. Our first meeting for the fall will be held on Monday, September 8th at 7:00 PM and will continue every other week. Contact LuDell Parrett with any questions.
- Newsletter: We are putting together the Fall Newsletter, which will come out mid-September. All ministry leaders: send in your articles and pictures prior to the deadline of September 8th to: secretary@eastsalemchurch.org.
- ~ **BASH:** Were you at the End of Summer Bash? Did you take pictures? If so, please send them to Debbie in the church office for future use.
- ~ Picture Directory: We are updating our church family picture directory. Please contact the church office if you have moved or changed your phone number in the past 2 years. We would also like to update all the pictures in the directory. Please send in an updated picture of you and/or your family in JPG or PNG format to the church office at: secretary@eastsalemchurch.org. All pictures older than 2 years will be removed unless you contact the church office.
- ~ **Shuttle Van Driver:** Livingstone Adventist Academy is looking for a volunteer to drive the school shuttle van to and from Albany on school days. All volunteers must complete the Oregon Conference background check before driving. If you are interested or have any questions, email or contact Todd Driver at (503) 363-9408 tdriver@laaonline.org.
- CAUTION Atrium Closed: Please stay out of the atrium. There is a very large nest of ground bees just inside the door. Be safe!
- CAUTION Septic Update: A large hole has been excavated behind the church to access the holding tank and explore the source of the water leak to the building. This process may take several weeks at an estimated cost of \$38,500. Please stay completely clear of the work area!

Giving

Today's loose offering goes to Church Operating Expenses.

To pay your tithe and offerings online, go to Adventist Giving or scan this QR Code to be redirected to the East Salem Church giving page.



5575 Fruitland Rd NE, Salem, OR 97317 ~ (503) 363-0390 secretary@eastsalemchurch.org ~ Office Hours: Tu – Th 10:30 – 4:00

Chad Reisig, Lead Pastor: chad@eastsalemchurch.org
LuDell Parrett, Head Elder: headelder@eastsalemchurch.org
Todd Hathaway, Board Chair: boardchair@eastsalemchurch.org